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Preserving the Stour For You 

Dedicated towards the Restoration, Conservation & Education of the 

Suffolk & Essex River Stour Navigation  

 



 

Dear Member, 
 

Our AGM takes place on Wednesday 2 November 2022 and members are invited 

to join us virtually for our 2021 review.  

In the accompanying AGM booklet, you will find all the information needed for this 

year’s online meeting including agenda, last year’s AGM minutes, the 2021 Annual 

Accounts, proxy voting form and election ballot papers. 
 

As 2021 began Lockdown was still in effect, and the Trust’s activities continued to be severely 

curtailed. From July onwards, we were able to help us resume some of our activities such as our 

trip boats, tea room and events, Our venues came back into use with functions that had been 

previously postponed, such as weddings and parties, finally able to take place. This is in no small 

part thanks to our dedicated volunteers and staff who adapted to Covid restrictions.  

Use of the waterways remained popular with lots of people discovering the River Stour and its 

benefits as a ‘blue space’. Sadly, this is not without problems as the proliferation of river users 

meant the river was often congested at times. We are also concerned that some users are 

seemingly unaware, misunderstanding or choosing to disregard basic rules of the waterway and 

the byelaws. We have always promoted responsible use of the river so that everyone can enjoy its 

beauty, peace and tranquillity. We shall continue to work alongside local authorities and other 

organisations to ensure its new found popularity is enjoyed by everyone.  

We would not be able to progress our aims without the support of our dedicated and 

enthusiastic members and volunteers.  

We thank you for your ongoing support as we look ahead to 2023! 

Gift Aid Declaration  
If you are eligible then we can reclaim 25p for every £1 that is paid in 

subscriptions or donations at no additional cost to you. This applies only 

to UK tax payers paying an amount of Income Tax or Capital Gains Tax 

equal to the tax which will be reclaimed on your behalf. You can ask us 

to post you a form or complete it online: 

www.riverstourtrust.org/members/gift-aid-declaration/     
 

Give as you Live  
Want to help us raise even more for FREE? Simply shop online via Give as you Live! 

 

When you shop via Give as you Live Online at over 5,500 top stores including 

John Lewis, Expedia, Marks & Spencer, Boots, Lakeland, eBay, Currys and so 

many more, they'll turn a percentage of your spend into free funds for us! 

Simply sign up, search for the retailer and start shopping. It's that simple! Get 

started today! https://www.giveasyoulive.com/join/stour 

 

 

http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/gift-aid-declaration/
https://www.giveasyoulive.com/join/stour


 

 

 

 

 

 

54th Annual General Meeting  

of The River Stour Trust 

 

Wednesday 2 November 2022 at 7:30pm 

Virtual Meeting via Zoom 
 

Further details: www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm  

 

AGENDA 

 

 
1. Welcome and Apologies for Absence 

2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held virtually on 18 

November 2021 

3. Matters Arising 

4. Chairman’s Report 

5. Presentation of the Accounts to 31 December 2021 

6. Resolution/s for Adoption   

7. Re-appointment of Independent Examiner for the Accounts 

8. Election of Council Members 

9. Open Forum  

 

 

 
Only current members have a right to attend and vote at the AGM.  

You can contact us to check your membership status: 

Email membership@riverstourtrust.org  Call 01787 313199  

http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm
mailto:membership@riverstourtrust.org
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54th Annual General Meeting of the River Stour Trust  

Thursday 18 November 2021 – Virtual Meeting via Zoom 

 

Those present:  

E. Barrell (Trustee & Vice President), G. Boardman, P. Brewerton (Chairman), C. Burrows 
(Manager), C. Cook, C. Daines, K. Daines, S. Durham (Trustee), M. Finch, J. Hooper, D. 
Howlett, J. Kemp, D. Kirkman, S. Miles, J. Mills, J. Rogers (Trustee), A. Sheldon, C. Turk,  

 

1. Welcome & Apologies 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Apologies from: A. Bain, I. Cane, P. Hesketh, A. Phillips, G. Simmonds, R. Simmonds,  

 

2. Minutes of the last AGM held on 14 December 2020 

PROPOSED C. Turk, SECONDED D. Kirkman ‘that the minutes offer as a true account of that 
meeting.’ CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

3. Matters arising from those Minutes 

Other than those occurring later in the agenda, there were no matters arising from the 
Minutes. 

 

4. Chairman’s Annual Report for 2020 

PB addressed the meeting as Chair of Council.  

You have had the opportunity to read the directors report which forms part of the annual 
report, and covers the Trust’s activities for 2020 such as they were very well, so I don’t intend 
to go over that again.  

Suffice to say that our due diligence in the period running up to the pandemic was a major 
factor in our surviving it, along with government help and, most importantly the generosity 
of our members, either through paying advance membership subscriptions or simply 
making generous donations, for which I thank you on behalf of the Trust. I won’t embarrass 
you by naming names but you know who you are!  

I must also record that we sadly lost one of our stalwarts in Dick Mundy, and it is fitting that 
his and his wife’s ashes were put into the river in a moving ceremony at the lower end of the 
river. 

This year, since the end of lockdown, we have made a limited return to partial operations. 
Our tea room and the boats were resumed, albeit with some restrictions. We limited 
passenger numbers to enable social distancing and had a full Covid code of conduct to 
ensure the safest experience for passengers and our volunteers (thanks to C. Burrows and S 
Durham). At the Dedham end of the river, we welcomed Le Talbooth customers aboard but 
the closure of Fen Bridge and the general congestion on the river imposed limitations on 
the Flatford stretch. We were able to run some of our events such as the Coracle Regatta, 
S2C, Pirates on the Stour and Santa Boat Rides, with adherences to any Covid related 
requirements at the time. 

The VEC was finally finished with our administrative team able to return and start setting up 
the office. We are looking forward to bringing the venue back into use and reinvigorating 
our educational activities. Thanks go to Derek Cresswell and his gardening team for all their 
work on creating additional parking spaces and a very welcoming environment at the VEC. 
The Granary has also started to welcome back regular hirers as well as new bookings and 
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our inhouse bar is providing a good source of income, albeit that some stock went out of 
date during the enforced closure. 

We are getting closer to agreement with DMMCL over the lease for Dedham Lock. We have 
also obtained a grant of £15,000 from the Pilgrim Trust with our thanks to E. Barrell for his 
ongoing fundraising efforts.   

In conclusion, we have come through the worst of the Covid crisis and are starting to get 
back to something like normality. I am proud to say it is largely because of you, our 
members and volunteers. Thank you. 

P. Brewerton asked those present if there were any questions at this time. 

S. Miles reiterated the sad loss of Dick Mundy who had been actively involved with the 
Coracle Regatta for many years.  

G. Boardman asked about a new RST boat purchase. P. Brewerton explained that the 
Mobiboat purchase was dual purpose; primarily to replace the outboard engine stolen from 
FJ over the May Bank Holiday and secondly; offering potential for a wheelchair accessible 
boat to operate along the lower end of the river. E. Barrell further explained that the seller 
of the Mobiboat, Mr & Mrs Beowill, had agreed to sell the boat, engine and trailer to RST for 
a vastly reduced sum of £4,000 (50% less than asking price). This sum was covered by the 
insurance claim for FJ’s stolen engine.  

 

5. Treasurer’s Report 

It was AGREED ‘that the 2020 Annual Accounts are adopted.’  

 

6. Resolution/s for Adoption – None.  
 

7. Re-appointment of Independent Examiner for the Accounts 

It was AGREED ‘to re-appoint Burdett King Accountancy as Independent Examiner.’  

 

8. Election of Council Members 

RETIRED: The following members of the Council decided to retire, and we thank them for 
their contribution:  

- Richard Kearton, Graham Simmons, Alan Thomas 

 

The following members of Council are retiring and offering themselves for re-election this 
year: 

- Emrhys Barrell 
- Stephen Durham 

Nominees were invited to turn away to allow a visual vote count. All nominees were re-
elected. 

 

9. Open Forum – None. 

 

Everyone was thanked for their attendance.  

 

The meeting concluded at 20:04 









































 

 

2022 AGM Proxy Form 
Proxy submission deadline: Midday on 01.11.22 

Online proxy form - www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm/ 
 

- Any member not able to attend the meeting can appoint a proxy, who may speak or vote on their behalf at 

the meeting. You can instruct your proxy on how to vote or the proxy will vote or abstain as they think fit.  

- The Chair as proxy has been included for convenience but if you choose someone else then they must be 

a current member of the Trust and be able to attend the meeting.  

- Completion of this form does not prevent you from attending the AGM and voting in person. 

- Couples must each complete their own proxy.  
 

MEMBER 1 Member No: MEMBER 2 Member No: 

I, [insert name]  

 
I, [insert name]  

Of, [insert first line of your address & postcode] 

 
Of, [insert first line of your address & postcode] 

 

being a current member of the River Stour Trust, appoint 

as proxy to vote on my behalf at the Annual General 

Meeting to be held on Thursday 18 November 2021, and 

at any adjournment of the meeting, as indicated by an ‘X’ 

in the relevant boxes below. 

being a current member of the River Stour Trust, appoint 

as proxy to vote on my behalf at the Annual General 

Meeting to be held on Thursday 18 November 2021, and 

at any adjournment of the meeting, as indicated by an ‘X’ 

in the relevant boxes below. 

 The Chair of the meeting 
 The Chair of the meeting 

 River Stour Trust member  
[insert their name, first line of address and postcode] 

 
 

 River Stour Trust member  
[insert their name, first line of address and postcode] 
 

I would like my proxy to vote as follows on the following resolutions, as indicated by an ‘X’ in each 

appropriate box and, on any other resolutions, as they think fit.  

RESOLUTION 
MEMBER 1 MEMBER 2 

FOR  AGAINST  FOR  AGAINST 

Accept the AGM minutes of 18 November 2021       

Receive and adopt the accounts for the 12-month period 

ending 31.12.21 

      

Confirm the re-appointment of Burdett King Accountancy, as 

the Independent Examiner for the Accounts  

      

MEMBER 1 MEMBER 2 
Signed  

 
Date:                                       

Signed  

 
Date:                                       

If someone else signed the form on your behalf, you or that person must send the power of attorney or other written authority under 

which it is signed.  
 

COMPLETED FORMS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MIDDAY ON TUESDAY 1 NOVEMBER 2022 
 

POST - send completed form (marked for attention of Company Secretary) to: 

Visitor Education Centre, Dove House Meadow, Great Cornard, Suffolk, CO10 0FG 
 

EMAIL - send completed form as an attachment to: secretary@riverstourtrust.org 
 

ONLINE – complete online form using link via: www.riverstourtrust .org/members/agm  

www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm/
mailto:secretary@riverstourtrust.org
http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm


 

 

2022 Council Elections Ballot 
Ballot submission deadline: Midday on 01.11.22 

Online ballot form - www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm/ 
 

• Only current members are entitled to vote and attend the AGM as follows: 
 

Subscription Type Vote Entitlement Voting Box 

Individual 1 vote Member 1  

Couples 2 votes (1 vote each) Member 1 & Member 2 

Corporate / Club 1 vote (exercisable by its Representative) Member 1  
 

**COMPLETED BALLOTS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MIDDAY ON TUESDAY 1 NOVEMBER 2022** 
Should any member submit multiple ballot forms then the most recently received supersedes all others. 

 

POST - send completed form (marked for attention of Company Secretary) to: 

Visitor Education Centre, Dove House Meadow, Great Cornard, Suffolk, CO10 0FG 
 

EMAIL - send completed form as an attachment to: secretary@riverstourtrust.org  
 

ONLINE – complete online form using link via: www.riverstourtrust .org/members/agm  
 

X to vote or blank for no vote - remember to complete the section with your details too! 
RE-ELECTION 

In accordance with our Articles, these Council members have retired by rotation and offer 

themselves for re-election: 

Member 1 

VOTE  

Member 2  

VOTE  

Jane Rogers      I have been a member of the Trust for several years, and have contributed in a 
number of roles over this time including bankside at Flatford, the Granary tea room, Company 
Secretary, in the office and at events e.g. S2C (a particular favourite, even if not on the river). I 
believe this experience, together with skills from my working life, make me a useful member of 
Council and the Trust as a whole. Since re-appointment as a Trustee in 2020, I have continued to 
support the Trust in all its activities and will happily continue to do so, if re-elected. 

  

James Parkinson      I have been a member of the Trust since 2011 and was involved with 
Stratford St Mary Lock Restoration. I am a Skipper for the boats, Harbour Master and help with 
general maintenance at our sites (Granary, VEC, Cattawade, the locks, jetties and other riverside 
locations) as well as fully trained to carry out weedcutting on the Sudbury stretch of the river. 

  

NOMINATED FOR ELECTION 

In accordance with our Articles, these members have been nominated and offer 

themselves for election: 

Member 1 

VOTE  

Member 2 

VOTE  

Margaret Gardner      I have been a joint member of the RST with Graham Gardner for eight 
years, and now a skipper on the lower river. Having helped to run a marine safety company for 30 
years, I am sure the skills which I have learnt during that time can now be put to a good use with 
the RST as Company Secretary and Membership Secretary. 

  

Richard Blay      I have been a trust member for 3 years now and am a recent skipper with the 
DVB team. I am recently retired, live locally to Flatford and care deeply about the river. It is 
something to be treasured and looked after for current and future generations and I very much 
support the Trusts purposes and remit. I believe my project management skillset and active / 
practical nature will be of benefit to the Trust and I offer them to you. 

  

  

MEMBER NO. ……………………………   DATE: ………………….. 
 

First line of postal address & postcode: …………………..…………………..………………….. 
 

MEMBER 1 NAME: ………………………………………………………………………………...  

 ……………………………………………………………………………………………  
 

MEMBER 2 NAME: ………………………………………………………………………………... 

 …………………………………………………………………………………………… 

www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm/
mailto:secretary@riverstourtrust.org
http://www.riverstourtrust.org/members/agm

